Assunta Ferrante

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 9:45 AM

To: Assunta Ferrante

Subject: FW: [External] File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

COMMUNICATION C200

ITEM NO. 2

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (PUBLIC MEETING)

March 1, 2022

From: Bryan Herskovits

Sent: Wednesday, February 23, 2022 10:17 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

Our family is absolutely opposed to a development of this size and density in our community. This is even more crazy when you consider that Tridel has filed an application with the City of Richmond Hill to build two buildings (16 and 20 floors) directly across the street at the Richmond Hill Country Club with 396 residential units.

The impact on the Community and the infrastructure in place today cannot possibly accommodate this number of people this number of cars this amount of traffic in this area. Kids are already being run down by cars in our streets we certainly do not need more of them parking on the street and obstructing traffic. In addition this type of plan is not at all congruent to the existing developments in the community and does not respect the overall needs of our community. There's no way that a development like this should be allowed to proceed in our neighborhood. Thank you for your attention